
BOROUGH OF PENNINGTON 

RESOLUTION 2023-12.4 

 
RESOLUTION AWARDING CONTRACT TO EARLE ASPHALT COMPANY FOR SCUDDER 

COURT, CHADWELL COURT, ROCKWELL GREEN DRIVE ROAD REHABILITATION 

PROJECT (VNHA #PEN-BOOFP23202) 
                       

WHEREAS, request for bids was advertised in accordance with the Local Public Contracts Law 

and on November 16, 2023 bids were received from four (4) contractors for the project known as “Scudder 

Court, Chadwell Court, Rockwell Green Drive Road Rehabilitation Project; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the low bidder for the project is Earle Asphalt Company of Wall Township, New 

Jersey, with a total bid of $506,913.13; and 

  

 WHEREAS, the submittals by Earle Asphalt Company in support of its bid have been reviewed 

by the Borough Engineer and award of the contract to Earle Asphalt Company is recommended; and 

 

 WHEREAS, award of the contract is contingent upon the Borough’s receipt of the NJDOT 

Authorization to Award; and  

 

WHEREAS, the funds required for this project are available through a NJDOT Municipal Aid 

Grant and under General Capital Ordinance #2023-2; 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Borough Council of the Borough of 

Pennington, as follows: 

 

(1) the contract for the project known as “Scudder Court, Chadwell Court, Rockwell Green Drive  

Road Rehabilitation Project” shall be and is hereby awarded to Earle Asphalt Company of 

Wall Township, New Jersey in the amount of $506,913.13, contingent upon receipt of the 

NJDOT Authorization to Award; and 

 

(2) the Mayor, with the attestation of the Borough Clerk, is further authorized to execute and 

enter into such contract on behalf of the Borough, subject to satisfaction of requirements for 

execution.  

 

 

Record of Council Vote on Passage 

COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B 

Angarone     Marciante     

Chandler      Stern      

Gnatt      Valenza       

 

This is to certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Borough Council of the 

Borough of Pennington at a meeting on December 4, 2023 

 

 

                                                                                       

Elizabeth Sterling, Borough Clerk  


